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Please forward this bulletin into your networks and to interested colleagues

 

1. About the Interconnections Electronic Bulletin

 
It comes from Peter Limbrick who set up Interconnections in 1995 to offer independent consultancy to statutory services in the field of babies and children who have disabilities / SEN. Peter is also Chair of the Handsel Trust (visit www.handseltrust.org)

 
The Interconnections Electronic Bulletin goes free to over 7000 people (and growing) in all parts of the UK and Ireland and then finds it way into many other networks and countries. The Interconnections electronic address list includes people from health, education and social services, the voluntary and private sectors, parent organisations, research organisations, campaign offices, etc. People who receive the bulletin are welcome to forward it to their own colleagues and networks and to use the information in newsletters and bulletins. 

 
Information in the bulletin can include –

 
•          News from other electronic networks

•          News of government initiatives

•          Information about forthcoming conferences, meetings and events

•          Features about examples of good practice and innovative work

•          Summaries of research findings 

•          Questions to which people are seeking answers

•          Information about small organisations and campaigns

•          Newsletters from other organisations

•          Articles and features

•          Job vacancies

 
How to put information into the bulletin: Please send your text electronically using MS Word giving clear information about who is submitting the information and where readers should go for further information. Your text will then be pasted into the bulletin as it is. We do not use pictures, logos, or colour and we do not send any attachments out with the bulletin. We don’t unfortunately have time to compose text for you from your leaflets, etc. Your information is inserted into the Bulletin without charge unless it is commercial advertising. 

 
Commercial space: Commercial advertising is charged at £40 plus VAT per A4 page or part page and job vacancies are charged at £40 plus VAT for each post advertised. 
 
The electronic address list. Please let me know when you want to add, remove or alter a name on the list. 

This can be done by e-mail, telephone, fax or post.
 
Peter Limbrick 

Interconnections

Parks Farm
Clifford
Herefordshire

HR3 5HH

Tel/fax: 01497 831550

E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
 
Please forward this bulletin into your networks and to interested colleagues

 
Back to Top
 
2. Interconnections Electronic Bulletin Website

 
Past issues of this Electronic Bulletin can be found on Interconnections  

‘I see what’s new’ website – www.icwhatsnew.com
The website also holds other information about the work of Interconnections

 
This website is created and managed by e-Splash Design. 

Visit website: www.e-splashdesign.com
 
Please forward the Interconnections ‘I see what’s new’  website to your networks and to interested colleagues

 
listings are not validated. we advise you to research before sending off any material or money 

and before giving information to any organisation

 
 Back to Top
3. Put your information into next month’s edition of this Bulletin

 
Use the Interconnections Electronic Bulletin - 

 
-         to tell readers about your conference, training, or seminar

-         to publish an article or a feature

-         to disseminate your research findings

-         to get answers from readers to your questions

-         to voice an opinion

-         to advertise a vacancy
-         to tell readers about your website or newsletter
-         for your press release
 
Deadline: 5 days before the end of each calendar month. 

 
Contact Peter Limbrick

E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
 

Back to Top 

 

4. Events listing

 
         This is a free listing for your event. Please send information to p.limbrick@virgin.net
 
         If you want to include more information to advertise your event in its own section you can have up to one page A4 free space if your event charges less than £80 per person.  

 
         If your event charges £80 or more, you will be charged £40 + vat for one A4 page or part page. 

 
         Please send your information electronically in MS Word without logos, colour, boxes, etc. 

 
	11/9/06
	Conference: Communities & Wellbeing in Scotland: Creating a New Approach. Edinburgh. 
www.ultrasoft.hostinguk
	 

	13/9/06
	Training Course: Communicating with children and young people during assessment. Two days. London.
training@ncb.org.uk  www.ncb.org.uk
	 

	14/9/2006
	Conference: Children with special needs: Coordinating education, health and social care. Bournemouth. 

http://www.rsm.ac.uk/academ/A10_children.htm
	 

	14/9/06
	Conference: Fostering Services 2006:
Professionalising Care for Children in Need. London. 

gemma.suter@neilstewartassociates.co.uk
	 

	18/9/2006
	Conference: Discipline with Dignity. Cardfiff. Jenny.jones@snapcymru.org
	 

	19/9/06
	Patient safety for people with LD conference. London.  
www.choiceforum.org
	 

	19/9/06
	Big Conversation Adult Learning Enquiry. London.

Andrew.Smart@niace.org.uk
www.niace.org.uk
	 

	19/9/06
	Conference: Patient Safety for People with Learning Disabilities. London. www.rcpsych.ac.uk 
	 

	20/9/2006

 
	BACCH Scientific Meeting: New Problems, New Solutions. 2 days. Reading. bacch@rcpch.ac.uk  www.bacch.org.uk
	 

	20/9/06
	Conference: Building Community Networks. Inspiring one another to include people with learning disabilities in our communities. London. conferences@fpld.org.uk 
	 

	22/9/06
	Conference: Building Resilience in Children & Families. (Part of National ADHD Awareness Week) Liverpool. info@liverpooladhd.org.uk 

www.liverpooladhd.org.uk
	 

	27/9/06
	Conference: Young People & Sxuality. Glasgow.

www.pavpub.com 
	 

	28/9/06
	Conference: Sports, exercise and intellectual disability - An active life: The contribution of exercise and physical activity to the well-being of people with intellectual disabilities. London.  
http://www.choiceforum.org/draftprog.pdf
	 

	29/9/06
	Nasen Conference - Managing Special and Additional Needs in Mainstream Schools. Northampton. 
www.nasen.org.uk
	See below

	3/10/06
	Young Carers Workers Northern Conference. Two days. Edinburgh. spendleton@carers.org
	 

	4/10/06
	Capacity to Consent: A practical approach to people with learning disabilities. London. www.pavpub.com 
	 

	6/10/06
	Conference: Every Child Matters Outcomes: what do they mean for disabled children? York.

tjf3@york.ac.uk
www.york.ac.uk/inst/spru/ecm.html   
	See below

	6/10/06
	Therapy Today Exhibition. Two days. London. 

debbie.woodbridge@bacp.co.uk   
	 

	10/10/06
	Wills and Trusts  - what you need to know. Meeting by Autistic Society Greater Manchester Area. www.asgma.org.uk
	 

	11/10/06
	Conference: Integrating and implementing person-centred approaches.London. www.pavpub.com
	 

	11/10/06
	Integrating and implementing person-centred approaches. London. www.pavpub.com
	 

	12/10/2006
	Hydrocephalus Study Day. Denbighshire. wro@asbah.org
	 

	12/10/06
	Annual symposium: Community Child health. Two days. London.
sympreg@imperial.ac.uk
www.symposia.org.uk 
	 

	13/10/06
	Transition: revaluing people. Nottingham. veronica.mahony@nottshs.nhs.uk 
	 

	19/10/06
	18th annual meeting of EACD: From Diagnosis to Intervention. Barcelona. www.eacd2006.com 
	 

	26/10/06
	Conference: The Disability Equality Duty: What does it mean for Health and Social Care? Leeds. gemma.suter@neilstewartassociates.co.uk
	 

	2/11/06
	Seminar: Vulnerable Adults - Jakes Justice. Coventry. pete.morgan@coventry.gov.uk
	 

	3/11/06
	bild Annual Conference: Good SLD Practice – what works? Manchester. www.bild.org.uk 
	 

	10/11/06

 
	Conference: Children Affected By Alcohol - Finding Links to and Support for Children with ADHD, Learning Difficulties, Fetal Alcohol Syndrome, Behavioural Problems and Other Special Needs. London. www.nofas-uk.org
	 

	14/11/2006
	Seminar: Team Around the Child (TAC) – at the heart of family-centred early support. London. p.limbrick@virgin.net  www.icwhatsnew.com
	See below

	14/11/06
	Fair For All – Disability. Glasgow.  archie.dalrymple@scottishhealthcouncil.org  
	 

	17/11/06
	Conference: Valuing Good Practice in Autism. Newcastle.
learning@bild.org.uk  www.bild.org.uk 
	 

	23/11/06
	The Mental Capacity Act - preparing for implementation'. Nottingham. 
ann-craft-trust@nottingham.ac.uk 
	 

	23/11/06
	Conference: The Mental Capacity Act - preparing for implementation. Nottingham.

ann-craft-trust@nottingham.ac.uk
	 

	28/11/06
	Seminar: Multiple Disability & Complex Needs - 

helping the child - supporting the family. Wakefield.

p.limbrick@virgin.net www.icwhatsnew.com 
	See below

	 
	 
	 

	29/11/06
	Moving Kidz (2006). Bolton. training@disabledliving.co.uk  www.disabledliving.co.uk 
	 

	29/11/06
	Conference: Linking Language and Literacy. London. training@ican.org.uk  www.ican.org.uk/training
	 

	29/11/06
	Conference: 35 years on: a celebration of development into the education of children with severe, profound and complex learning needs. Clent, West Midlands.
Sunfield@sunfield.worcs.sch.uk
www.sunfield-school.org.uk 
	See below

	30/11/06
	Kidz Up North. Bolton. kidzupnorth@disabledliving.co.uk  www.disabledliving.co.uk
	 

	28/2/07
	Young Carers Workers Southern Conference. Two days.  Brighton. spendleton@carers.org
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5. Seminar: Team Around the Child (TAC) 

 
Team Around the Child (TAC)

 
at the heart of family-centred early support
 
Tuesday 14th November, 2006 – 9.45 a.m. to 4.00 p.m.

Regent’s College Conference Centre, Regent’s Park, London, NW1 4NS

 
This seminar has presentations by Councils, Primary Care Trusts, Child Development Centres, etc. who are successfully using Team Around the Child (TAC) at the heart of their support for children and their families. These early support services find that TAC –

 
                put parents at the very centre of decision-making

                fits multi-disciplinary interventions into a coherent, co-ordinated and seamless system

                treats the child as a whole child and integrates separate interventions

                provides a support system for the Keyworker or Lead Professional

                makes work more satisfying and productive for practitioners

                provides practitioners who are unfamiliar with complex needs with a supportive team

 
Programme: Four successful TAC projects are presenting their work at this Seminar. Though each presentation has some emphasis on a particular aspect of the TAC approach, delegates will be able to learn about each project in general terms and will have project contact details for future reference.

 
Delegates will receive the paper ‘Principles and practices that define the Team-Around-the-Child (TAC) approach’ by Peter Limbrick when their place is confirmed.
 
	9.45
	Peter Limbrick, Chair for the day
	Welcome and introduction to the Seminar

	9.50
	Linda Fisher, 

Co-ordinator, Multi-agency Resource Centre Project. Essex County Council.  
	TAC in action in Essex: Effective support for children and families

	 
	Jane Ryder-Richardson, 

Team Manager, Provision Development and Interagency Links. Essex County Council.
	Strategic planning & support for TAC

	10.50
	Break & refreshments
	 

	11.30
	Team from Walsall Child Development Service
	The Keyworker (or Lead Professional) in TAC: Role, training and support

	12.10
	Carole Campbell,

Children’s Disability Lead, Sanderson Child Development Service, Medway & Swale.
	Parent involvement & empowerment in integrated services

	12.50
	Lunch
	 

	1.40
	Peter Limbrick, author of ‘Early Support for Children with Complex Needs: Team Around the Child and the Multi-agency Keyworker’
	The Primary Interventionist and integrated programmes for children who require multiple therapy & education interventions

	2.20
	Hazel Denman

Locality Manager, Epsom and Ewell 

Pam Quilter

Service Co-ordinator, SW Surrey Team
Around the Child
	TAC within a Social Care Team 

and Report of Thomas Coram research into integrated assessment (for which SW Surrey TAC was used as an exemplar).

	3.00
	Comfort break
	 

	3.05
	Refreshments available.

Plenary and/or small group discussions 
	Format and topics to be decided during the seminar

	4.00
	Seminar closes
	(Note: The room will remain open till 5 p.m. for any continuing informal discussions.)


 
It is our intention to present the programme as advertised but we reserve the right to make necessary alterations

 
Costs to include lunch: Service and project are invited to send a group of delegates. In support of this we are offering a sliding scale of charges. Group bookings can, of course, include parents.

 
1 place: £180 + VAT (at 17.5%). 2 places at £165 + VAT each. 3 places at £150 + VAT each. 4 places at £135 + VAT each

 
For programme and booking form: 

 
E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
Tel/fax: 01905 23255.

This information and booking form is also available on our website: www.icwhatsnew.com
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6. Seminar: Multiple Disability & Complex Needs: 

helping the child - supporting the family

 
 
Tuesday 28th November, 2006 – 9.45 a.m. to 4.00 p.m.

Cedar Court Hotel, Wakefield, WF4 3QZ (on Junction 39 on M1)

 
This seminar is about effective support for the expanding population of babies and children who require multiple interventions, might have ongoing health needs and might have uncertain or limited life expectancy. The seminar will be relevant to multi-disciplinary practitioners and service managers from health, education and social services who are developing needs-led, family-centred support for these children in pre-school services and in school settings. We hope parents and other family members will come too!
 
Presentations include –

 
Jenni Thomas OBE, Founder and President of The Child Bereavement Trust.

Working title: Supporting families of children who have limited or uncertain life expectancy
 
Teresa Culverwell, Information Officer at the KIDS Orchard Partnership in the West Midlands and parent of two children, one of whom is nine years old and has complex needs. 

Working title: The parent’s perspective on the roles of health professionals and service providers in the daily management of a child with complex needs that includes enteral feeding.
 
Jeanne Carlin, Disability Consultant and author of Including Me: Managing complex health needs in schools and early years settings. (This is a practical handbook to help local authorities, schools, early-years settings and health providers develop policies and procedures to ensure that children with complex health needs can access education and childcare.) 

Jeanne will speak on: Children with complex needs in school: a  can do! attitude.
 
Peter Limbrick, independent consultant and author of Early Support for children with Complex Needs: Team Around the Child and the Multi-agency Keyworker. 

Peter will speak on: Towards a whole-child approach in early childhood intervention: the primary interventionist and integrated education/therapy programmes.
 
The seminar will have opportunities for discussion between delegates

 
Costs to include lunch: Service and project are invited to send a group of delegates. In support of this we are offering a sliding scale of charges. Group bookings can of course include parents. 1 place: £180 + VAT (at 17.5%). 2 places at £165 + VAT each. 3 places at £150 + VAT each. 4 places at £135 + VAT each. There are some free places for parents who are not part of group bookings.

 
For programme and booking form:
E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
Tel/fax: 01905 23255.

This information and booking form is also available on our website: www.icwhatsnew.com
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7. Nasen Conference - Managing Special and Additional Needs in Mainstream Schools

 
Friday 29th September, Northampton 
 
The Role of the SENCo has changed considerably since it was first defined in 1994 and in order to help SENCo's keep pace with changes, nasen have developed a one day conference 'Managing Special and Additional Needs in Mainstream Schools' to be held on Friday 29th September 2006.

 
At this conference we aim to clarify and define the role of the SENCo in the light of current thinking, and offer relevant workshops to support the extensive and diverse activities now carried out by the SENCo within the Every Child Matters Agenda.

 
Each delegate will attend the keynote speech at the start of the day and action planning session at the end of the day and, in addition choose two workshops from the 5 options listed below:

 

Workshop 1

Using the P Scales


Workshop 2  

Building Relationships with Parents


Workshop 3  

Every Child Matters


Workshop 4  

Provision Mapping -  Creating and using IBP's


Workshop 5  

Personalised Learning Activities using ICT 

to Support Learners with SEN

 
For full details of this conference including details of each of the workshop speakers and the cost, please download the application form from the following link -http://www.nasen.org.uk/Documents/Managing%20Special%20And%20Additional%20Needs.pdf
 
If you would like to find out more information about nasen and other professional development opportunities please visit our website at www.nasen.org.uk
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8. Every Child Matters Outcomes: what do they mean for disabled children? 

 
Conference: Friday 6 October, York, 10am - 4.30pm

 

What do  ECM outcomes mean for disabled children and their parents ?  

How do we go about collecting information on disabled children’s and their parents' outcomes? 

How can we ensure that disabled children achieve the outcomes they desire?   

 

 Plenaries and workshops will cover the following:

         Research evidence about outcomes for disabled children 

         Research evidence about parents’ outcomes 

         The policy response to including disabled children’s desires and aspirations in the way the Every Child Matters outcomes are defined 

         Implementing an outcomes-focussed approach in practice 

         Accessing children’s views about the outcomes they desire to achieve 
 
Contributors include researchers, practitioners and managers from the statutory and voluntary sectors, and those involved in policy development.   
 
Keynote speakers include Christine Lenehan, Director of the Council for Disabled Children, and Tricia Sloper, Assistant Director of SPRU and research lead in the Children and Families Team. It is sponsored by the Department of Health.
 

This is a multi-disciplinary conference and will be relevant to professionals working in health, education, social care and voluntary sectors. 

Following the success of this conference in May we are re-running it with slight modifications to the programme. As there was a lot of interest previously we would recommend early booking.

For further information see the website at:  http://www.york.ac.uk/inst/spru/ecm.html   
or contact Teresa Frank     

t: 01904 321950     

e: tjf3@york.ac.uk 

 
Back to Top
 
9. Conference: Celebrating 35 years since the 1971 Education Act

 
Sunfield is very pleased to announce a Conference, on 29th November 2006 at Sunfield, to celebrate the 35 years of development in the education of children with severe, profound and complex learning needs, since the 1971 Education Act which was put into place to ensure that all children, irrespective of their disability, would have the right to be educated.

 
We have Dr. Phyllis Jones giving the keynote address, with lectures being given by Richard Byers, Peter Mittler & Christina Tilstone, and Penny Lacey and Barry Carpenter leading workshops.  Dave Stewart and a group of young people from the Shepherd School will also take part as the Voice of Young People through the Arts.
 

Rose Welling

Admin Manager

Professional Development, Training & Research

Sunfield, Clent Grove,

Clent, Nr. Stourbridge

West Mids. DY9 9PB

E-mail: rosew@sunfield.worcs.sch.uk
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10. The Speaking Up ‘BIG BOX’ for people who work with Young Disabled Children

 
Speaking Up have been running a ‘YOUNG PEOPLE SPEAKING UP’ project in Special Schools for over 3 years.  The outcomes from that project have been so successful that we have boxed up the curriculum and developed a resource for other organisations to use.  

 
The Speaking Up ‘BIG Box’ is a proven, innovative resource packed full of specially designed tools in the form of games and activities.  It is designed to promote self-advocacy for young people in a FUN, FRESH & COLOURFUL way.  It gives an entire scheme of work for a year providing a toolkit for empowering young disabled people.  

 
This resource has been written to be used flexibly, either for one off pieces of work or as part of a curriculum.  It will save hours of preparation and planning, it meets ‘Every Child Matters’ outcomes.  It will fit school councils, PHSE and citizenship curriculum’s.

 
Speaking Up ‘BIG BOX’ retails at £265 + VAT and shipping. 
 
If you wish to pre order the ‘BIG BOX’ before the autumn term, phone our order line on 0870 565758 (before 31.08.06) to pay a £50 deposit that entitles you to a £65 discount.  
 
If you would like further information please call Steph or Clare at Speaking Up on 01223 516736, alternatively you can email them on steph@speakingup.org or clare@speakingup.org. 
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11. New film about epilepsy

 
Epilepsy Action has launched an innovative new film explaining how to manage epilepsy to people with moderate learning disabilities. ‘Managing your epilepsy’ is available on DVD and video with an accompanying booklet. 

 
A significant number of people with learning disabilities have epilepsy, yet there is a severe lack of accessible information about the condition.  They are also more likely to have greater health needs than the majority of the population, but are less likely to seek help and receive treatment.

 
Epilepsy Action commissioned LBV Television to produce the stimulating film, presented by Dr Chris Steele, GP and resident doctor on ITV’s ‘This Morning’, and aimed at people with moderate learning disabilities, their families and carers.

 
The film uses actors from the ‘Mind the Gap’ theatre group who have learning disabilities themselves.  Featuring a series of short dramatised scenes to illustrate some of the daily issues faced by people with learning disabilities who have epilepsy, it helps viewers to understand the problems presented and encourages them to manage their own epilepsy.  

 
A variety of locations are used to introduce the audience to the different environments and health professionals they may meet.  The information is explained in clear and concise terms, and broken down into individual modules to allow the viewer to work at their own pace.  An interactive quiz is included at the end, reinforcing the key messages and testing the user’s understanding.  

To request your copy of ‘Managing your epilepsy’ or any of Epilepsy Action’s other resources, please contact Epilepsy Action on Freephone 0808 800 5050.  

 
British Epilepsy Association

E-mail: epilepsy@epilepsy.org.uk
Visit: www.epilepsy.org.uk
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12. How to cope with stress. Can you help?

 
We are an organisation based in Northern Ireland called Positive Futures. Our mission is to provide opportunities to people of all ages with a learning disability to live fuller and more valued lives.  To this end we provide support to children and adults and with a learning disability, and their families/carers.  
Currently we are researching the concept of coping strategies within families with a child with a learning disability. We would like to know if you are using or know of a models of best practice to help these families/carers (and / or the child or siblings) develop more effective coping strategies when dealing with life’s daily stressors. 
We would like know if your organisation has implemented training with families/carers, how this was conducted, and effective learning outcomes. Furthermore, if you are an organisation that would be interested in collaboration or partnership in developing strategies for coping, we would also be delighted to hear from you.

Please contact:
Dr. Lesley-Ann Black
Research Officer
Positive Futures
2b Park Drive
Bangor, County Down
Northern Ireland BT20 4JZ
Tel: 028 9147 5733 (Direct line)
Fax: 028 9147 5721
www.positive-futures.net
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13. Carer’s Assessments for parents – readers’ responses

 
This issue was raised in the last edition of the IC Electronic Bulletin as follows -

 
I recently received a circular e-mail saying organisations working with 'carers' should advise them to ring for a carers assessment as Local Social Care have a legal obligation to provide an assessment to identify the support needed and match up with any existing resources. However, this was only carers looking after an adult person. Many carers looking after disabled children need help so why are they not encouraged to come forward for an assessment? 

 

I know the answer is because there are very limited resources there and local children with disabilities teams in mid-Essex can't cope with the numbers on their books as it is!  Many parents of disabled children are unaware they can ask for an assessment or about the resources (or lack of them) that exist.  This is the case in Mid-Essex and I suspect it is the same elsewhere?

   

I believe that all parents of disabled children should receive a carer's assessment as a matter of course and that until parents are made aware and start asking, Local Social Care will never have a true picture of the support needed by some carers.    

 

Is it any less tiring or demanding looking after a child than an adult? As I understand from health professionals once they reach adult hood sometimes they are less challenging and some conditions are stabilised.

 

I am not in a position to challenge local social care (we work alongside them) but if someone else were to bring this matter to the public arena it would be good. 

 

Thanks 

 

Anonymous!   

 
Replies: 

 
1. Any parent carer is entitled to request an assessment of their own needs irrespective of whether the child is in receipt of a service or not. (Carers & Disabled Children's act). In North Lincolnshire where I work there is a specific format for parent carer assessments and I would be very happy to discuss them with anyone who is interested.
 
Pat Chennells. E-mail: Pat.Chennells@nch.org.uk 

 
2. I am both a parent of a young woman with multiple impairments as well as a social worker by Profession and thought I would put an alternative perspective on carers assessments - which you may like to consider.
As a professional I am aware that the guidance on assessing children recommends that parents of disabled children should be assessed, but that assessment should form part of the same assessment as the child's.
As a parent I am in favour of this view and my reasoning goes as follows: Whilst I think that the needs of parents as carers should be assessed, I also believe that the needs of the rest of the family ie. The brother and sisters should also be part of the assessment.  The most effective way of doing this is for the whole family to be seen as a wholistic unit.  One assessment which takes a wholistic view of the family and all its needs for me is the best way to meet the whole families needs.
I would not want my disabled daughter's needs to be seen separately from mine as I consider her part of a whole family unit.  I think if financial resources are restricted this will be the same whether or not the needs of the parents and siblings are taken into account as part of one assessment or as two separate assessments.
As parents I think we should continue to campaign for our families' needs to be met, by more money being made available to disability services - rather than getting into debating whether or not need should be assessed separately.

Just an alternative view -

Best wishes

Jeanne. E-mail: jeanne@jcarlin.karoo.co.uk 

 
3. Increasingly children's departments will provide a carers assessment to parents on request as this is strictly in line with legislative requirements. However most local authourities would argue that a full children's core assessment should provide everything in relation to information and assessment of need that a carers assessment would. It should identify how parents, sibling and extended family members are supported to promote their own well-being and aspirations alongside meeting the needs of the child. The issue really is about culture: authourities generally do not see parents as carers and identifying how  a child's needs translate into roles and activities beyond those reasonably expected of a parent can be contentious and can be as much about that parent's abilities, personality and economic capacity as it is about any specific needs or tasks.

I would suggest there is role for carers groups and LA's to ensure that carers associations take on this issue and offer a more child & parent focused aspect to their work in developing sevices. The introduction of the Intgrated Children's System within LA's to replace initial and core assessments should improve the focus on supporting the parents as people who need additional support in their own right.

 
Andrew Brunt. E-mail: andrew.brunt@staffordshire.gov.uk 
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14. New publications and briefings from Kids 
 

Pick & Mix – a selection of inclusive games and activities  (Di Murray – 2nd Edition 2006) 
The second edition of this popular Kids publication includes a wealth of practical ideas, games and activities to help promote inclusion in any play, holiday or childcare setting.  It will assist play and childcare workers to actively include all children - and have some fun in the process!  The new edition will be available in Autumn 2006 and we are offering a 50% discount to all those who place a pre-order by 4th September. This will reduce it to £10 for statutory bodies, and a mere £5 for voluntary organisations. Further reductions will be offered on bulk orders. 

  

Bridges to including disabled children in play and childcare provision
The bridging role is one of the key elements identified in the Kids Inclusion Framework for local authorities to address in promoting and supporting inclusive settings.  This new briefing paper examines the role of the bridging worker in promoting inclusion, and offers some ‘Top Tips for Good Bridge Building’. Cost: 4 for £1 on receipt of an s.a.e. Postage will be charged on bulk orders. 

 

Ruth Whitworth

Publications Administrator

Kids 

Please note: Part time hours Wed and Thurs 9a.m to 4.45p.m
6 Aztec Row

Berners Road

London N1 0PW

 Tel: 020 7359 3073 
Kids hosts the National Inclusive Play Network (NIP Network). To become a member, follow the link: http://www.fontstuff.com/kids/nipn/
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15. Books from JKP

 
Career Training and Personal Planning for Students with Autism Spectrum Disorders 
A Practical Resource for Schools 
Vicki Lundine and Catherine Smith

 
This training program for teachers and carers assesses ASD students' strengths and abilities, fears and challenges and helps them acquire the skills necessary for a smooth transition from school to employment. 
The authors give guidance on developing life skills for employability and independent living, for example, hygiene, time and money management, communication skills, decision-making and setting and achieving realistic goals. They also clearly define the role of parents, job coaches and employers and stress that students are empowered by appropriate support from collaborative, informed teams.
The career program enables students to find out about and explore career options, know how and where to search for a job and how to understand job advertisements. The sections on career preparation include strategies for writing resumes, filling in application forms, compiling career portfolios and conduct at interviews. The authors also cover topics such as punctuality and appropriate behavior in the workplace itself. 

This practical teaching resource is packed with lesson plans, implementation procedures, interactive activities and photocopiable worksheets, and the course can be taught over one year or three years. 

Career Training and Personal Planning for Students with Autism Spectrum Disorders 
A Practical Resource for Schools 
Vicki Lundine and Catherine Smith 
Foreword by Jo-Anne Seip 
June 2006 
192 pages 
ISBN 1 84310 440 7 
Paperback 
£29.99/US$55.00 


Dementia Care Training Manual for Staff Working in Nursing and Residential Settings 
Danny Walsh

 
This accessible, interactive resource book encourages front-line staff working with dementia sufferers in nursing and residential settings to examine their working practice and modify it to where appropriate to meet best practice guidelines.
Packed with photocopiable training exercises, discussion points and questions to prompt care workers to reflect on their style of work, this practical training manual also provides a framework for care work in line with statutory requirements and national training standards. It can be used as a self-training guide by carers, who can work through it at their own pace or under the supervision of a colleague, or by trainers running structured courses on good practice in dementia care. It is also suitable for use as a quick reference in daily practice.
This comprehensive resource will provide useful guidance for all staff working face-to-face with people with dementia, whether in nursing, day-care or residential settings.

Dementia Care Training Manual for Staff Working in Nursing and Residential Settings 
Danny Walsh 
June 2006 
192 pages 
ISBN 1 84310 318 4 
Paperback 
£27.99/US$55.00 


How to buy: 
Further details can be found on the JKP website:
http://www.jkp.com/new/1-84310-440-7
You can also order a copy of the book online from this page.
If you would like to order a copy of the book, and you are unable to access the Internet, you can contact us at:
Jessica Kingsley Publishers, 116 Pentonville Road, London, N1 9JB, UK
Tel: (+44) 020 7833 2307 Fax: (+44) 020 7837 2917 email: post@jkp.com
In the US: Jessica Kingsley Publishers, Inc. 400 Market Street, Suite 400, Philadelphia, PA 19106, USA Tel: (Toll free ordering) 866-416-1078 Tel: (main office) 215-922-1161 Fax: 215-922-1474 email: orders@jkp.com
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Interconnections Electronic Bulletin. listings are not validated. we advise you to research before sending off any material or money and before giving information to any organisation.

 
Please forward this bulletin into your networks and to interested colleagues

 
Peter Limbrick

Interconnections

E-Mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
Web: www.icwhatsnew.com
 
